

UNITED BANK OF INDIA EMPLOYEES' UNION

Regd. No. 14874

11, Hemanta Basu Sarani, (4th Floor), Kolkata - 700 001 Phone: (033) 2248-8163, Fax No.: (033) 2231-9014

E mail-ubieu.cec@gmail.com Website: www.ubieu.in

Circular No. UBIEU/CEC/06/2017

Date: 11.5.2017

To All Members

Dear Comrades,

Reproduced hereunder the full text of Circular No.12/2017 dated 06.05.2017 issued by Bank Employees Federation of India, for your information.

With warm greetings,

Yours comradely,

(Debasish Basu Chaudhury) General Secretary

Dear Comrades.

Protest demonstration against Derogatory remarks by RBI Governor and Deputy Governor

We congratulate all our State Units and our members for successful implementation of our programme of protest demonstration/deputation on 5th of May 2017 against the derogatory remarks of Reserve Bank Governor and one of the Deputy Governor for re-privatisation, merger and reduction in strength of workforce of public sector banks.

The remarks of the Governor in an overseas University and that of one of the Deputy Governors in a business house are not only unbecoming to the posts of an autonomous Institution like Reserve Bank but also totally against the interest of the common people in the backdrop of the role played by the public sector banks in strengthening the foundation of our sovereign economy during the period since 1969.

The remarks generated strong sense of condemnation among the bank employees at large and the same has been duly expressed through successful implementation of our programme all over the country yesterday.

In the UFBU meeting on 2nd May last the issue was discussed and the meeting decided to give call for country-wide programme including strike. Apropos to that decision, UFBU has given call for the following programmes: -

- Demonstration all over the country on 09.05.2017 and 16.05.2017 at all State capitals and district head quarters
- Postering campaign from 10.05.2017